 
To: Larry Krissek, Chair, Committee on Curriculum and Instruction (CCI)

From: James Fredal, Chair, CCI Social, Behavioral, Biological, Mathematical and Physical 

Sciences Subcommittee

Re: Semester Conversion Proposal for EHE Human Nutrition Minor

Date: May 24, 2011

Larry: 

The Human Nutrition Minor came before the Sciences subcommittee of the CCI on February 21, 2011 and was sent back with comments, which have since been addressed.  The Nutrition Minor has changed through the transition: whereas under quarters all courses were required, including outside coursework (in, for example, EEOB, Biochemistry, and Physiology), students will now chose elective and will take all coursework within Human Nutrition.  Two required courses will be supplemented with 9-14 semester hours of electives.

I noticed a few additional matters since its return: First, it includes a minimum credit hour range for the elective portion of the minor.  Since CCI sent other programs back for this reason, it seems likely that Human Nutrition will also need to change this, especially since there is no configuration of coursework that would have a student reaching the 14 credit hour (high) minimum unless they deliberately took additional coursework.

Also, the conversion is listed on PACER and in the letter on page 3 as a minimal or “straight” conversion, but it seems to involve a change in content (with the elimination of EEOB, Biochemistry, and Physiology coursework and the introduction of electives) as well as a name change (from Human Nutrition to Nutrition) and so should perhaps be re-categorized.  The name change does not appear to be explained anywhere in the proposal.

Finally, the transition plan (added since the first version) needs revision. The final sentence in the second paragraph should read as follows: 

There is now much more flexibility in the new Nutrition Minor with students taking 2 required courses that are on both the quarter and semester plans and then choosing remaining courses (9-14 credits) from the a list of ten.  

In my reading, the transition plan implies but does not explicitly state that students beginning under quarters during transition will not be required to fulfill all the quarter requirements, including the coursework outside Human Nutrition. Some statement to this effect might be added for clarity (as well as affirming that students with outside coursework or the “Issues and Controversies” course will still be able to apply it to their minor hours).

With these changes, I think the program will be ready to go forward, and as all contingencies listed by the subcommittee were met, I forward this program to the full CCI with a recommendation for its approval.  If you have any questions regarding this proposal please do contact me about it.

Thanks.

Jim Fredal

cc: Bernadette Vankeerbergen
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